

REPORT TO COUNCIL 13 SEPTEMBER 2005 – 

CHAIR OF COMMUNITY OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The Committee last met in July and in addition to the Call In relating to Talkin Tarn there were a number of other important issues considered. 

Firstly the Committee has had some difficulty for some time monitoring the work of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership. We welcomed a report that outlined in detail the position with the overall management and direction of the CDRP and also provided a basis for future more detailed scrutiny of the work of the Partnership. The Committee believes that this very important area of work for the Council, in partnership with others, needs to be strengthened in a variety of ways and it is hoped that we can play a constructive role in that development over future months. 

The Committee also considered revisions and progress in relation to the Housing Strategy Action Plan. The funds provided via the Government Grant of £1.5m are clearly going to enable work in some areas of the Action Plan to be expedited. However all members also recognised that although there is an inevitable need to direct efforts at flood related matters it is important for us not to neglect the overarching broad based plans within the Strategy, which will hopefully have a positive impact across the City Council area. 

Finally the Committee revisited the work of the consultants, who had been asked to consider the future development of the Museum and Arts Service. It has been many months since we had originally seen the recommendations arising from the review. There are clearly some very important opportunities for external support to be pursued, some of which are new and a variety of other issues, including the future of admission charges remain to be resolved. However members were concerned that the Trust status option, which was not to be pursued at the present time, would be reviewed again in 2007. This was acknowledged to be unsettling for staff and have possible implications for some of the contracts relating to the Museums Service. 

It was also noted that the recommendations arising from the Review would need to be consolidated into a formal Development Plan in due course and the Committee looked forward to a role in considering that Plan. 

Earlier this month I attended the O&S Management Committee workshop to consider the recommendations arising from the review undertaken by Dr Snape. This was a useful exercise and I think may lead to us all finding some effective ways to take O&S forward within the Council. I am certainly confident that the Community O&S Committee will want to be able to take a key role in implementing suggested developments in the months ahead. 

Michael Boaden

Chair of Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

1 September 2005
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